

Tanzania Missions

Go into all the world and preach the Gospel to all creation. He who believes and is baptized shall be saved, he who disbelieves will be condemned.

Mark 16:15-16

Monthly Newsletter ~ November 2017

We hope that everyone had a joyful Thanksgiving. We enjoyed a quiet day here at the house, no turkey, but roasted chicken instead. All in all it was a peaceful day.

Moving from October to November and still going. We had our campaign based out of the Arusha church of Christ again this year. It was a good campaign lasting two weeks with approximately 50 baptisms (I never



received a final count). The two congregations that sent a group over were Mt. Juliet Tennessee and Central Church of Christ in Augusta. We were able to visit with friends

from last year and at the same time meet new friends this year. We are thankful for those that come all this way to share God's word with the lost.





When the campaign was over, I taught a one week short course on the book of John. That is a lot to cover in one week's time, but we managed. I am thankful for the students who are attentive when we have to move more quickly.

We are preparing for the Graduation of the Swahili tract students this Saturday. They have worked hard over the last two years and are now ready to go to their homes and continue serving the Lord. We pray for all of these men that they can carry on a good work in their respective locations and grow the kingdoom.

After graduation we have our Future Preacher's Training Camp for one week. Our theme this year is faith. I am sure that these young men are looking forward to our time together again as last year was a great success.

Right after the FPTC we have our Tanzanian Christian Camp. This too is a week-long and we usually have around 150 children in attendance. We look forward to this time of teaching and having fun with the children.

2017 is going by quickly. Time does move fast. We hope that everyone is ready for this last month of festivities and prepared to bring in a new year.









We ask that you please continue to pray for us and the work here. We love you and appreciate what each one does to help expand the boundaries of heaven. Church work is so fun no matter where we are in the world. If everyone will commit to teaching one person each year, the church will double in size every year and our zeal for the Lord will be contagious.

To date there have been 181 baptisms.

We thank God daily for using you and us in His service. We couldn't be here without your love, prayers and help.

Please note our sponsoring congregation's information:

Rio Rancho Church of Christ - Attn: Mark Smith

1006 22nd St., S.E., Rio Rancho, NM 87124







Putting stickers with scripture references in Swahili Bibles pre campaign.